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Chairmanôs Report 
 

With lockdown keeping us indoors, it might appear that all things 
are quiet for Neighbourhood Watch, especially with our decision 
to temporarily avoid hand delivering our quarterly newsletters.  
However, do not be misled into thinking that the criminals have 
gone into hibernation.  Our police report still shows too many 
crimes in our area, and we are reminded of how many garages, 
windows and doors were left unlocked during the recent warm 
weather. 
 

I am aware that I still need to attend to a number of NHW signs 
which are either missing or in a poor state of repair.  This was 
caused firstly through a health problem and then by the need to 
stay at home whenever possible.  Please be assured that we will 
refurbish or replace the NHW signs soon. They remain the visible 
evidence of our presence. 
 

Let us hope that we can get back to normal life soon.  In the 
meantime, stay safe and healthy.  Please obey the guidelines and 
do not be tempted into thinking that they do not matter now, or 
that they do not apply to you.  We certainly do not want a second 
lockdown. 
 

David Bunclark - Chairman  

A quick guide to reporting crime 
 

Police emergency - call 999 if: 
There is danger to life 
A crime is happening now or has just 
happened 
You have immediate concerns for 
safety 
There is a dangerous incident on the 
road/motorway 
You see something suspicious that 
needs attention 
 

Not an emergency ï call 101 
Crimes that are not in progress 
Non urgent information 
Criminal damage/theft/theft from  
vehicle (can be reported at 
www.hampshire.police.uk) 
General information & advice  
www.hampshire.police.uk 
Calls to 101 are now free 
 

Crimestoppers 
If you donôt want to talk to police you 
can call 0800 555 111 anonymously. 
This is NOT an emergency service. 
https://crimestoppers-uk.org/ 

 

 Reporting Fraud and Scams 
Call Police on 101 quoting: 

óOperation Signatureô  
Keep up to date at Action Fraud 
https://www.actionfraud.police.uk/  
Tel - 0300 123 2040  
Citizens Advice Consumer Service  
Tel - 03454 040506 
www.citizensadvice.org.uk 
Postal and competition scams 
www.thinkjessica.com 
 

Doorstep Callers/Rogue Traders 
Never employ passing tradesmen 
Know your rights e.g. 14 day cooling 
off period 
Contact Citizens Advice Consumer 
Service  www.citizensadvice.org.uk  
Tel - 03454 040506 
Tell Trading Standards if you have 
been called on by doorstep callers 
with as much information as you can 
If you feel intimidated or threatened 
call 999 

 

E-newsletters - please do not delay, sign up now 
 

Because of the ongoing challenges associated with the  
Coronavirus pandemic and to help safeguard our members,  
we have decided that, as with the earlier Spring edition,  

this edition will not be produced in print.   
So this Summer edition will only be distributed by email.  

 

How do I receive E-newsletters?   
 

It is easy: you can sign up as a subscriber free of charge on the 
NHW website (fleetnhw.co.uk) or send your email address to 
me, my contact details are on page 4.  You will then receive  
regular quarterly emails with the NHW E-newsletter attached. 

 

    Editor - Alan MacGregor 

 

FLEET & DISTRICT NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH - AGM 
 

The 2020 Annual General Meeting is scheduled to be held  
at the All Saints School Church of England Junior School, 

Lea Wood Road, Fleet GU51 5AJ on  
Tuesday 29 September 2020 at 7.30 pm. 

 

 We will confirm nearer to the date that the meeting will take  
place as we may have to consider running the meeting  

using ZOOM or one of the other video conferencing facilities. 

 

 

Please remember to sign up 
 

for your regular E -newsletter 

http://hampshirenhw.neighbourhoodalert.co.uk/pages/4376/1/Fleet_NW.html
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Police & Crime Report 

 

Firstly, from all of us at the Hart South Neighbourhood Policing Team, we hope that you are well and adjusting 
to the changes that we all need to understand and implement in our daily lives. The last three months have 
been challenging for all sections of society, and it is quite unbelievable what we have been witness to from a 
local, national and international level. In relation to our core principles and guidance regarding the Hampshire 
Constabulariesô key areas of focus, we have had to adapt and work in a manner that prioritises the vulnerable 
victims, high risk incidents, safeguarding those that need it and working with ever changing guidance from the 
Government to deal with the Coronavirus pandemic. We at the Hart South Neighbourhood Policing Team have 
been patrolling the local area, investigating crimes and engaging with those that we see. It has been a strange 
time, and now that we have seen a loosening of the lockdown restrictions our presence in Fleet and Hart South 
needs to continue to support our communities and colleagues alike.  
 

Three-month report from 1 April to 30 June 2020  
 

Dwelling Burglaries (Recorded as Dwellings / Outbuildings) 
 

Since 1 April to 30 June there have been 30 reported burglaries across Hart South (17 incidents) and Hart North 
(13 incidents). This is a significant decrease from the previous three months. As a result of the lockdown and 
restrictions on movements and working practices, it is likely that this reduction is due to people being at home 
during the day and that any movement out and about at night would look suspicious to patrolling police units. 
As stated in earlier reports, burglaries are a key focus for our team. We look to conduct reassurance visits and 
extensive house to house enquires to assist ongoing investigations. We still experience break-ins to garages 
and outbuildings. The items stolen range from gardening equipment to bikes, quad-bikes and plant machinery. 
Please make sure that your outbuildings are suitably secure and appropriate security measures are put in place 
should you need them (CCTV, security lighting, and serial numbers and photographs of items). On a positive 
note, we have four suspects who are currently released while investigations are ongoing.  
 

Theft from Motor Vehicles  
 

Over the last three months there has been a consistent level of incidents reported in Hart in relation to thefts 
from motor vehicles. In the previous three months we recorded 62 incidents, and in these last three months we 
have recorded another 62 incidents. Hart South recorded 39 incidents and Hart North had 23. Following the 
impact that the lockdown had on specific crime types (retail theft, shoplifting, burglaries) it is possible that this 
continuing spike in thefts could be attributed to opportunistic individuals. The majority of these thefts occurred  
 
 

(Police & Crime Report continued on Page 3) 
 

 

 

REYNOLDS DESIGN 

    ----- Architects ----- 
 

Residential New Build  
Care Homes & Dementia Care  

Home extensions 

 

Feasibility, Planning & Building Regulations  
Hampshire, Surrey and surrounding counties 

 

FREE INITIAL CONSULTATION 
 

Contact: Emily on 07825 021 352  
Emily@reynoldsdesigns.co.uk  
www.reynoldsdesigns.co.uk  

 
We currently have advertising space available  
in this newsletter which is published and  
distributed to about 6000 households  
in the local area four times a year. 

 
If you are interested in advertising with us  
either in the Fleet & District NHW newsletter,  
on the NHW website or both, please contact our 
editor whose details are shown on page 4. 

 
 

mailto:Emily@reynoldsdesigns.co.uk
http://www.reynoldsdesigns.co.uk
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PhoneJoan 
LIFESTYLE MANAGEMENT SERVICES  

 

Odd Jobs & Repairs / Cleaning / Ironing / Gardening 

Researching òbest buysó / Waiting in for Tradesmen  

Home Improvements / Arranging that Special Treat 

and much moreé 
 

Say òGoodbyeó to Chores and Hassle 

Say òHelloó to a Better Lifestyle 
 

Call Joan on 01252 612033 
or visit our website: www.phonejoan.co.uk 

mind Ŀ body Ŀ sole 
 

I am open for business and 
fully compliant with Covid-19 regulations   

 

Julie Hilton-Reece  
BSc(Hons)pod MChS 
Podiatry | Reflexology 

 

www.mindbodysole.co.uk 
hello@mindbodysole.co.uk 
07518 222779 | 01252 810409                    
2 Aldershot Rd, Fleet, GU51 3NG 

hcpc 

registered 

 

(Police & Crime Report continued from Page 2) 
 

overnight to insecure vehicles, and these could have been prevented if small electrical items had been removed 
and the owners ensured that their vehicles were locked before turning in for the night. We have also seen a 
small decrease in thefts of number plates, but this seems to have happened more in the northern part of our 
district. One area where we have seen some increase (eight incidents) is the removal of catalytic convertors 
from, notably, Toyota hybrid cars. If you have a driveway, it may be useful to reverse park your car so that it is 
against the garage door or a wall. Also, if you see people óworkingô on a neighbourôs vehicle under suspicious 
circumstances or perhaps looking furtive, please contact us as we would rather attend a legitimate event rather 
than miss an opportunity to apprehend criminals in the act.  
 

Theft of Motor Vehicles  
 

At the beginning of the year we recorded 23 Thefts of motor vehicles and during this three-month period we 
have had 24 reports. Hart South had 13 reports and Hart North 11. Some of these related to company or lease 
vehicles not being returned. However, three had suspects identified but no further action was taken, and two 
are ongoing investigations. Please always secure your vehicles and keep keys away from your front door. 
 

Theft from Persons  
 

This continues to be an issue across Hart. We recorded 57 thefts during the last three months; however, this 
can relate to a wide variety of incidents. Those that are somewhat concerning are the continuing thefts from 
purses in Fleet Town or nearby supermarkets. If you are shopping, please make sure that you are aware of 
your personal possessions. Do not let others distract you, or lead you away from your trolley, bag, etc. As in our 
last update, advice was given regarding people approaching you to ask for directions or wanting to donate to a 
charity. They may be legitimate, but please be wary of others nearby who may be aiming to take advantage of 
your divided attention. This has recently started again as a method to take money or wallets from people, so 
please be vigilant.  
 

Anti-Social Behaviour  
 

During the period 1 April to 30 June we have seen a large increase in reported ASB. This was partly due to the 
ongoing restrictions outlined by the Government in relation to social gatherings and breaches of the Covid-19 
regulations, and the associated ASB was sometimes attributed to those situations. We continue to work with 
our partner agencies to engage, educate, encourage and when necessary enforce legislation. The weather will 
no doubt improve and that in turn will result in more people being out and about in parks and recreational areas. 
If you witness any ASB please report it by telephoning 101 or by using our online crime reporting portal at: 
https://www.hampshire.police.uk/ro/report 
 

(Police & Crime Report continued on Page 4) 
 
 


